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NAPA COUNTY MOSQUITO ABATEMENT DISTRICT 
 

The committee met with District Manager, William Rusconi, on April 14, 1971, at 
the Mosquito Abatement office, 964 Imola Avenue.  The office and operations buildings 
are located on the Napa Sanitation grounds and are under a 50-year lease from the 
district.  The Mosquito Abatement District consists of the Manager, Mr. William 
Rusconi, and a five-member Board of Trustees.  Their terms run for two years.  The 
district has been in continuous operation since 1925 when it was formed under code 
section 2200-2398. 

The annual audit was made by G. and J. Seiberlick and Company, certified public 
accountants, in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards.  The tax rate 
allowed the district for the fiscal year 1970-71 was $.05 per $100 assessed valuation 
compared to $.03 the fiscal year 1969-1970.  At the time of this report, the tax rate for 
1971-1972 had not been established.  As of June 30, 1971, the district’s cash balance was 
$44,138.47 compared to $24,155.55 as of June 30, 1970.  The fund balance appears 
sufficient to cover expenditures during the first six months until district revenues become 
available.   

Our committee noted that the maintenance of grounds, equipment and building 
appears to be in excellent condition.   

Mr. Rusconi and his staff are doing an outstanding job.  Therefore, the committee 
has no recommendations at this time. 

 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 [Original signature on file] 
 FLOYD W. JENSEN, Chairman 
 
 [Original signature on file] 
 JOHN T. DICKSON, JR. 
 


